Virginia W. Kelly
6355 Leeds Manor Road

Marshall, VA  20115

540-364-7310
March 4, 2005

Senator John Warner

225 Russell Senate Office Building

Washington, DC  20510

Senator George Allen

204 Russell Senate Office Building

Washington, DC  20510

Representative Jo Ann Davis

1123 Longworth House Office Building

Washington, DC  20515

Re:  Income Tax Reform

Dear Senators and Congresswoman:

As I once again undertake the arduous and time consuming task of preparing 2004 tax returns for myself and my family, I’d like to suggest an initiative that could lead to real tax reform, not mere tweaking to an already hopelessly complicated and convoluted system.

All Senators and Representatives, all employees of the Internal Revenue Service, and any staff members of any committees involved in any way in devising the income tax system must be required to prepare their own personal tax returns, without use of tax preparation software or any outside help whatsoever, other than official IRS documents.  If members of Congress truly believe the IRS claim that anyone with an eighth grade education can understand and prepare their taxes, this should pose no problem.
I believe that until the representatives who cause the system to be so incredibly complicated actually have to fill out the various forms, follow instructions from one publication to another, and spend hours having to gather and collate information, there won’t be a true understanding of how much otherwise productive time is wasted on the process.
My father, who was born in 1898, once relayed to me that when the Federal Income Tax was first introduced, at a rate of 1% of income, there was talk at the time that to protect citizens from further increases, a Constitutional Amendment should be enacted to cap the tax at the 1% rate.  The consensus at the time was that Congress would not dare burden its citizens with more than the 1% rate.  To think what succeeding Congresses have wrought upon its constituents is truly mind boggling, and I believe if you share in the pain of complying with the system, it will help speed reform.
Sincerely,

Virginia W. Kelly

